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1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE MARLANE R. CHESTNUT: This 

3 i s the prehearing conference scheduled at Docket Number 

4 R-00016378. 

5 For the record, l e t me s t a t e t h a t I am 

6 A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Marlane R. Chestnut. 

7 I am going t o ask the p a r t i e s ' Counsel t o i d e n t i f y 

8 themselves f o r the record, s t a t i n g your name, your 

9 address, your phone number, your E-mail address, your fax 

10 number and on whose behalf you are appearing. 

11 Now, everybody please speak slowly and c l e a r l y and 

12 i d e n t i f y y o u r s e l f before you speak f o r the b e n e f i t of the 

13 court r e p o r t e r . 

14 We w i l l s t a r t w i t h you, Mr. Holland. 

15 MR. HOLLAND: My name i s Wendell Holland. My 

16 address i s Obermayer Rebmann Maxwell & Hippel, One Penn 

17 Center, Philadelphia, Pa. My phone number i s 

18 215-665-3282. My fax number i s 215-665-3165. And my 

19 E-mail address i s wfh@obermayer.com. 

20 MR. CHING: My name i s Stephen Ching. Stephen i s 

21 s p e l l e d w i t h a p-h. I am from the Obermayer f i r m at the 

22 same address t h a t Mr. Holland i s . My d i r e c t l i n e i s 

23 215-665-3288. My fax number i s 215-665-3165. And my 

24 E-mail address i s stephen.ching@obermayer.com. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you very much. 
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1 Mr. Simms. 

2 MR. HOLLAND: Your Honor? 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Oh, I beg your pardon. Mr. Kane 

4 i s here. 

5 Mr. Kane, maybe you could s i t at the t a b l e so I 

6 don 1 1 overlook you. 

7 MR. KANE: C e r t a i n l y , Judge. 

8 Good morning. My name i s Harry Kane, K-A-N-E. I 

9 am in-house Counsel at Philadelphia Gas Works, 800 West 

10 Montgomery Avenue, Phi l a d e l p h i a , Pennsylvania 19122. My 

11 phone number i s 215-68 4-614 5. My fax number i s 

12 215-684-6798. And my E-mail i s harry.kane@pgworks.com. 

13 And I'm here on behalf of Philadelphia Gas Works. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

15 Was everybody able t o hear that? 

16 MR. GRAY: Yes. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Good. 

18 Mr. Simms, then, could you please i d e n t i t y y o u r s e l f 

19 f o r the record? 

20 MR. SIMMS: Yes, Your Honor. 

21 My name i s Johnnie Simms. My address i s P. 0. Box 

22 3265, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105. My telephone 

23 number i s area code 717-787-1976. My fax number i s area 

24 code 717-772-2677. My E-mail address i s 

25 simmsj@puc.state.pa.us. And I am appearing on behalf of 
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1 the O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . 

2 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

3 Mr. Gray? 

4 MR. GRAY: Good morning. Your Honor. This i s 

5 Steven Gray, Steven w i t h a v, G-R-A-Y. I am appearing on 

6 behalf of the O f f i c e of Small Business Advocate. Our 

7 address i s 300 North Second Street, Suite 1102, Commerce 

8 B u i l d i n g , Harrisburg 17101. The main phone number i s 

9 717-783-2525. The fax number i s 783-2831. And my E-mail 

10 address i s sgray@state.pa.us. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

12 Mr. Keene. 

13 MR. KEENE: Good morning. Your Honor. 

14 This i s Stephen Keene. That i s Stephen w i t h a p-h. 

15 My address i s O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate, 555 Walnut 

16 S t r e e t , f i f t h f l o o r , Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101-1923. 

17 Our telephone number i s 717-78 3-5048. Our fax number i s 

18 717-783-7152. And my E-mail address i s skeene@paoca.org. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

20 I s Ms. Burak there? 

21 MS. BURAK: Yes, I am. Good morning, Your Honor. 

22 This i s Charis Burak and w i t h me I have Adam Long, 

23 who i s a summer associate w i t h us t h i s summer. I am here 

24 on behalf of the Philadelphia I n d u s t r i a l and Commercial 

25 Gas Users Group and my address i s McNees Wallace & 
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Nurick, 100 Pine S t r e e t , Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108. 

My phone number i s 717-237-5437. My fax number i s 

717-237-5300. And my E-mail address i s cburak@mwn.com. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

Are there any other Counsel present who have not 

i d e n t i f i e d themselves? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, Your Honor. This i s Dan 

C l e a r f i e l d w i t h Wolf Block Schorr & S o l i s Cohen, 212 

Locust Street, Suite 300. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. C l e a r f i e l d , you have t o speak 

a l i t t l e slower. I am w r i t i n g t h i s i n as you are saying 

i t . 

212 Locust S t r e e t , Suite 300. 

Okay. 

717-237-71 — 

Wait, w a i t . What i s your z i p 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

code? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: 17101. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: And now are you g i v i n g me your 

telephone number? 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

Yes, Ma'am. 

Okay. Go ahead. 

717-237-7173 i s voice. 

Okay. 

And 7161 i s the fax. 
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JUDGE CHESTNUT: I'm sorry. 7161? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes. That i s the fax extension. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: And your E-mail address? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: dclearfield@wolfblock.com. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anybody else? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: And I am here also on behalf of 

PGW. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. Thank you. 

Anybody else, then? 

(No audible response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Let me s t a t e f o r the record, then, 

I received an E-mail from Mr. B e r t o c c i s t a t i n g t h a t he 

was unable attend on behalf of h i s c l i e n t CEPA, I guess. 

He w i l l be f i l i n g a complaint w i t h i n the next several 

days. 

Now, I received prehearing memoranda from the 

f o l l o w i n g p a r t i e s : PICGUG, OTS, OSBA, PGW, OCA. I t h i n k 

t h a t cqvers everybody. 

Let me s t a t e also t h a t I w i l l be i s s u i n g a 

prehearing order t h a t incorporates the decisions made at 

t h i s prehearing conference. 

Now, the p a r t i e s at t h i s p o i n t i n a d d i t i o n t o PGW, 

according t o the Commission's computerized docket system, 

as of t h i s morning OTS f i l e d a no t i c e of appearance on 

May 23rd, OSBA f i l e d a n o t i c e a f t e r i n t e r v e n t i o n and 
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1 p u b l i c statement on May 30, the Philadelphia Area 

2 I n d u s t r i a l and Commercial Gas Users group f i l e d a 

3 p e t i t i o n t o intervene on June 7 -- l e t me st a t e t h a t t h a t 

4 p e t i t i o n i s granted. 

5 MS. BURAK: Thank you, Your Honor. 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: And the OCA f i l e d a complaint and 

7 p u b l i c statement docketed at C-0001 on June 8. 

8 I do not have t h a t . Mr. Keene, can you have your 

9 o f f i c e send me a copy? 

10 MR. KEENE: Yes, I w i l l . Your Honor. 

11 4UDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

12 Now, normally at t h i s p o i n t p a r t i e s are t o be 

13 designated as a c t i v e or i n a c t i v e . And I w i l l not go 

14 through the d i f f e r e n c e at t h i s p o i n t since you a l l should 

15 be aware of i t . I assume everybody wants t o be a c t i v e 

16 who i s present. 

17 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I f we get i n d i v i d u a l complaints 

19 then we can deal w i t h the i n a c t i v e versus a c t i v e aspect. 

20 But at t h i s p o i n t a l l the p a r t i e s who are present at t h i s 

21 prehearing are deemed t o be a c t i v e . 

22 And I assume t h a t Mr. Ber t o c c i w i l l request t h a t 

23 h i s c l i e n t have an a c t i v e status also. I s there any 

24 o b j e c t i o n t o that? I know you have not seen i t yet, but 

25 can you give me some f e e l at t h i s p o i n t , Mr. Holland, i f 
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1 you w i l l be o b j e c t i n g t o that? 

2 MR. HOLLAND: No, I w i l l not. Your Honor. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, my E-mail d i s t r i b u t i o n l i s t . 

4 Let me st a t e f i r s t t h a t my E-mail address i s 

5 chestnut@puc.state.pa.us. And I t h i n k everybody i s aware 

6 t h a t the Commonwealth o f t e n has E-mail system problems — 

7 con s t a n t l y . S o l have an a l t e r n a t i v e , which i s 

8 marcy\chestnut@hotmail.com. 

9 Was everybody able t o hear that? 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

12 Now I w i l l go through my l i s t . The f i r s t I have i s 

13 Wendell Holland atwfn@obermayer.com. 

14 MR. HOLLAND: wfh. 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: wfh. Sorry. That i s j u s t a typo. 

16 I r e a l l y do have i t r i g h t . 

17 I have Stephen Gray f o r OSBA and I have a d i f f e r e n t 

18 E-mail address. 

19 MR. GRAY: Yes. 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Has i t been changed or i s t h i s an 

21 a l t e r n a t e ? 

22 MR. GRAY: I t has been changed. We were supposed 

23 t o have gotten f a r superior E-mail software and you know 

24 how t h a t works. 

25 I am going t o do the same t h i n g t h a t you do, Judge, 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 because our E-mail was r e a l l y been troublesome the l a s t 

2 couple of months. My personal E-mail address i f 

3 necessary i s stevencgray@earthlink — 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Wait, w a i t . You are going way too 

5 f a s t f o r me. I'm sorry. 

6 MR. GRAY: Sorry. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I s i t Steven dot? 

8 MR. GRAY: No, i t i s a l l one word. steven — w i t h 

9 a v — cgray@earthlink.net. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

11 Then I have Mr. Simms. And I have your E-mail 

12 address as simmsj@puc.state.pa.us. 

13 MR. SIMMS: That's c o r r e c t , Your Honor. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Keene I have as 

15 keene@paoca.org. 

16 MR. KEENE: That's c o r r e c t . Your Honor. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Ms. Burak, cburak@mwn.com. 

18 MS. BURAK: That's c o r r e c t . Your Honor. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, I have Mr. Ber t o c c i at 

20 pbertocci@clsphila.com. And he seems t o be g e t t i n g the 

21 E-mail so I assume t h a t i s c o r r e c t . 

22 Now, Mr. Kane, do you want t o be included on that? 

23 I normally don't because Mr. Holland i s your Counsel. 

24 MR. KANE: That's f i n e . Your Honor. I am sure I 

25 w i l l receive anything important through Mr. Holland. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anything else on the E-mail l i s t , 

2 then? 

3 (No audible response.} 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Then we w i l l move on. There are 

5 some standard procedural requirements t h a t I w i l l go 

6 through b r i e f l y . 

7 P e t i t i o n s t o intervene and motions f o r admission 

8 pro hac v i c i i f not d e f e c t i v e on t h e i r face w i l l be 

9 deemed granted i f not objected t o w i t h i n three business 

10 days a f t e r f i l i n g . I f objected t o such pleadings w i l l be 

11 addressed by order. And d e f e c t i v e on i t s face includes 

12 defects such as i n c o r r e c t corporate names, a corporate 

13 e n t i t y not represented by an atto r n e y , e t cetera. 

14 Any questions? 

15 (No audible response.) 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Second, pursuant t o 52 Pa. Code 

17 se c t i o n 5.61(d) no answer i s required f o r complaints t h a t 

18 may be docketed w i t h t h i s proceeding. 

19 Three, pursuant t o 52 Pa. Code sect i o n 1.55 each 

20 p a r t y s h a l l be l i m i t e d t o one e n t r y on the service l i s t , 

21 although there can be more than one name l i s t e d . And I 

22 t h i n k t h a t i s taken care of already. 

23 Pursuant t o 52 Pa. Code s e c t i o n 5.342(d), the 

24 Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s r e l a t i n g t o discovery w i l l be 

25 modified as f o l l o w s . Now, these are p r e t t y standard and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 i n f a c t have become the de f a c t o type of m o d i f i c a t i o n . 

2 So we w i l l go through t h a t . I know t h a t OCA has a few 

3 a d d i t i o n a l ones and we can discuss those. 

4 The f i r s t i s t h a t the response pe r i o d f o r r e p l y i n g 

5 t o w r i t t e n i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s i s ten calendar days. I t 

6 should be noted t h a t when an i n t e r r o g a t o r y i s served on a 

7 Friday or the day before a holiday the appropriate p e r i o d 

8 i s deemed t o s t a r t on the next business day. 

9 Number two, obj e c t i o n s t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s are t o be 

10 communicated o r a l l y t o the propounder of the 

11 i n t e r r o g a t o r y w i t h i n three business days of r e c e i p t and 

12 unresolved o b j e c t i o n s i n w r i t i n g w i t h i n f i v e business 

13 days of the r e c e i p t of the i n t e r r o g a t o r y . 

14 Motions t o dismiss o b j e c t i o n s and t o compel 

15 response s h a l l be f i l e d w i t h me w i t h i n three business 

16 days of r e c e i p t of the obj e c t i o n s . 

17 Answers t o such motions s h a l l be f i l e d w i t h me 

18 w i t h i n three business days a f t e r f i l i n g of the motion. 

19 I n t e r r o g a t o r i e s which are objected t o but which are 

20 not made the subject of a motion t o compel w i l l be deemed 

21 withdrawn. 

22 Now, l e t me add here i f you have any comments or 

23 questions jump i n . 

24 Now, t h i s one i s very important. I t i s very 

25 fundamental but I can't t e l l you how many people f a i l t o 
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1 comply. Pursuant t o 52 Pa. Code secti o n 5.341(b} n e i t h e r 

2 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s nor responses are t o be f i l e d w i t h the 

3 Commission or served on me, although you may f i l e a 

4 c e r t i f i c a t e of service w i t h the Commission's secretary. 

5 Now, i f you do t h a t I am r e a l l y going t o embarass you 

6 because you should a l l know b e t t e r . 

7 Now, there are a d d i t i o n a l m o d i f i c a t i o n s t h a t the 

8 OCA has proposed i n i t s prehearing memorandum: requests 

9 f o r admissions be deemed to be admitted unless answered 

10 w i t h i n ten calendar days. 

11 There are any objections? 

12 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. That s h a l l be included. 

14 And answers t o on the record data requests be 

15 served in-hand I guess t h a t means the date of r e c e i p t 

16 -- w i t h i n seven calendar days of the request. 

17 Any problems w i t h that? 

18 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

20 Now, the p a r t i e s are expected t o resolve discovery 

21 issues among themselves. I don't want t o see any motions 

22 t o compel here. I f I do, t h a t means you are not doing 

23 your job. You are a l l experienced. You are a l l f a m i l i a r 

24 w i t h the Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s . So i f I get a motion 

25 t o compel t h a t means somebody i s not a c t i n g reasonably. 
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1 So please t r y t o resolve these. I f you have any 

2 questions or problems w i t h i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s or discovery 

3 g e n e r a l l y work i t out yourselves. Also keep i n mind t h a t 

4 there are a l t e r n a t i v e means of discovery such as 

5 discovery conferences or depositions -

6 Anything else on discovery, then, before I move 

7 onto the schedule? 

8 (No audible response.) 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, the schedule. I know there 

10 was some question on PGW's pa r t but i t obviously has t o 

11 be a s i x month schedule. The Commission's order 

12 i n d i c a t e d t h a t the f i l i n g was t o be made on or before 

13 June 1st. March 1st i s before June 1st. You are going 

14 t o have t o work out the recovery period. But I am not 

15 going t o allow p a r t i e s t o be put i n a p o s i t i o n where they 

16 cannot adequately l i t i g a t e t h i s case simply because the 

17 company chose t o f i l e i t l a t e . I am not going t o make 

18 any representations or make any kind of f i n d i n g t h a t i t 

19 was done on purpose t o prevent p a r t i e s from having a f u l l 

20 chance t o examine the company's f i l i n g but t h a t i s the 

21 e f f e c t i f we have a three month schedule. So we are 

22 going t o use the schedule t h a t i s appropriate f o r t h i s 

23 type of case and work out the way t o implement whatever 

24 i s decided over the time p e r i o d t h a t i s l e f t i n the GCR 

25 pe r i o d . 
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1 (800) 334-1063 



17 

1 This was done l a s t year. And remember l a s t year 

2 was an unusual year because of the t i m i n g of the 

3 changeover. I t ' s not t h a t the company i s supposed t o 

4 f i l e June 1st. I t i s supposed t o f i l e March 1st but 

5 obviously the Commission could not r e q u i r e t h a t t o be 

6 done. March 1st i s s i x months before September 1st. 

7 And I accept t h a t t h a t i s the e f f e c t i v e date of the 

8 GCR year, September 1st t o August 31st. I also accept 

9 t h a t the gas cost r a t e as f i l e d includes non-gas cost 

10 items and t h a t i s not an issue t o be addressed i n t h i s 

11 case. I understand i t i s being addressed i n the base 

12 r a t e case. So I would assume t h a t whatever i s decided 

13 there w i l l be implemented here at the appropriate time 

14 and i n the appropriate way. 

15 Does anybody have any comments or concerns? 

16 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. Just a few. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Could you please i d e n t i f y 

18 yo u r s e l f ? I assume everybody knows i t i s Mr. Holland, 

19 but... 

20 MR. HOLLAND: I am Wendell Holland. 

21 Of course, we would again ask Your Honor t o 

22 reconsider the September 1st date. We f e e l p r e t t y s o l i d 

23 t h a t the s t a t u t e , the Commission's order, when read i n 

24 conj u n c t i o n c e r t a i n l y w i t h our t a r i f f c e r t a i n l y permits 

25 us t o f i l e as l a t e as June 1st w i t h an e f f e c t i v e date of 
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1 September 1st. 

2 Second, I guess, Your Honor, one of the problems 

3 t h a t crops up wi t h the December date i s a no t i c e problem. 

4 A d d i t i o n a l n o t i c e , as you know, i s not cheap. I t w i l l 

5 cost us about $80,000, which was one issue. But, second, 

6 we are . j u s t unsure and perhaps you could give us some 

7 guidance w i t h respect t o how does no t i c e occur now t o our 

8 customers of the new December 1st e f f e c t i v e date. 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Does anybody have any comment or 

10 want t o respond? 

11 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

12 Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 

13 I j u s t wanted t o c l a r i f y . You sai d t h a t you accept 

14 the GCR i s going t o be e f f e c t i v e September 1st, i s t h a t 

15 r i g h t ? 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, I'm not sure how you are 

17 going t o work t h i s out, whether i t i s e f f e c t i v e September 

18 1st and incorporate i t so t h a t i t would be e f f e c t i v e as 

19 i f i t were e f f e c t i v e September 1st. I don't know how you 

20 d i d i t l a s t year. But you are going t o have t o work t h a t 

21 out. 

22 MR. CLEARFIELD: Mr. Holland can expla i n i n d e t a i l 

23 but there was an adjustment. When the GCR went i n t o 

24 e f f e c t on November — w e l l , i t was a l i t t l e l a t e r than 

25 November 22nd because t h a t was when the order was --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1 (800) 334-1063 



19 

1 there was a f a c t o r t o account f o r the f a c t t h a t the f i r s t 

2 three months, two-and-a-half months, the GCR was lower 

3 than the Commission determined i t f o r t h a t period. We 

4 c a l l e d i t compression, as Mr. Simms pointed out. So I 

5 would assume we would have t o put i n some kind of reverse 

6 compression i n t h i s instance since the GCR i s going down. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I'm not sure what you would c a l l 

8 i t or how you would do i t but t h a t i s f o r you t o work 

9 out. I t i s a l i t t l e unusual here because i t i s a 

10 decrease. 

11 MR. HOLLAND: Can we go o f f the record f o r a 

12 moment, Your Honor? 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: No. I do not go o f f the record. 

14 MR. HOLLAND: A l l r i g h t . 

15 MR. KEENE: Your Honor, t h i s i s Steve Keene from 

16 the OCA. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

18 MR. KEENE: I j u s t wanted t o make i t c l e a r , we are 

19 concerned about the amount of time t h a t we have t o 

20 l i t i g a t e t h i s case. But we also are aware t h a t we are 

21 t a l k i n g about a decrease of $1.10 per Mcf t h a t i s 

22 proposed t o be implemented September 1st. We are w i l l i n g 

23 t o work w i t h the p a r t i e s t o t r y t o get t h i s case 

24 concluded as soon as possible through settlement or even 

25 shortening the schedule i f the p a r t i e s can agree t o i t so 
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1 t h a t we can get t h i s r a t e decrease i n t o e f f e c t as soon as 

2 pos s i b l e . 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k we a l l want t h a t t o 

4 happen. But I am not going t o allow myself or the 

5 Commission or the p a r t i e s t o be put i n a p o s i t i o n where 

6 they have t o address t h i s on some kind of an expedited 

7 basis j u s t because the company d i d n ' t f i l e i n s u f f i c i e n t 

8 time t o have a thorough review. 

9 Now, l a s t year i t was done q u i c k l y because of the 

10 circumstances and on the expectation t h a t these issues 

11 would be addressed i n t h i s case. And under a compressed 

12 schedule t h a t i s j u s t not going t o be possible. 

13 Don't f o r g e t , you have t o consider the Commission 

14 having time t o address t h i s as w e l l , not j u s t you and not 

15 j u s t me and the company here. 

16 We are going t o set a schedule t h a t i s based on s i x 

17 months l i t i g a t i o n . But I c e r t a i n l y would hope t h a t t h a t 

18 would motivate you to t r y t o s e t t l e t h i s , f r a n k l y . I 

19 t h i n k there i s a good chance of t h i s case s e t t l i n g and I 

20 would l i k e i t t o happen sooner r a t h e r than l a t e r . 

21 MR. HOLLAND: Well, there c e r t a i n l y i s , Your Honor, 

22 and I t h i n k we w i l l push f o r t h a t . But l e t me respond 

23 again t o our f i l i n g on June 1st. 

24 We would l i k e t o t h i n k t h a t we acted i n good f a i t h , 

25 t h a t we followed a b s o l u t e l y every p r o v i s i o n i n the 
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1 Commission's p r i o r GCR order. And i n f a c t we have given 

2 the p a r t i e s as much n o t i c e of our i n t e n t i o n t o f i l e f o r a 

3 September 1st e f f e c t i v e date as e a r l y as our May 1st 

4 p r e f i l i n g . I t i s on the cover l e t t e r i t s e l f and i t i s 

5 a c t u a l l y i n the f i l i n g . We had t h a t same e f f e c t i v e date 

6 given t o the p a r t i e s through our p u b l i c n o t i c e t h a t was 

7 issued, I t h i n k , i n the middle of May and also i n our 

8 cover l e t t e r t o our June 1st f i l i n g . So I am simply 

9 saying, Your Honor, t h a t the p a r t i e s had s u f f i c i e n t 

10 n o t i c e of our i n t e n t i o n t o f i l e f o r an e f f e c t i v e date of 

11 September 1st. 

12 Now, having said t h a t , we genuinely hope t h a t t h i s 

13 case can be s e t t l e d and we are prepared t o s i t down and 

14 t a l k t o the p a r t i e s as t o how we might s e t t l e the case. 

15 But, again. Your Honor, I t h i n k the September 1st date 

16 was one t h a t we have given a l l p a r t i e s adequate n o t i c e of 

17 and the Commission i t s e l f p e r m i t t e d us t o c e r t a i n l y f i l e 

18 a GCR on June 1st t o be e f f e c t i v e September 1st. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That i s a b s o l u t e l y untrue. 

20 Absolutely untrue. They said t o f i l e on or before June 

21 1st. Had you f i l e d March 1st w i t h a p r e f i l i n g on 

22 February 1st, then there would have been no problem. 

23 That would have been compliant w i t h the Public U t i l i t y 

24 Code. I t would have been compliant w i t h the Commission's 

25' order. And i t would have been compliant w i t h your 
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1 t a r i f f . 

2 Again, I am not going t o make any conclusions t h a t 

3 i t was done on purpose here. I t h i n k somebody j u s t 

4 d i d n ' t r e a l i z e or d i d n ' t read the s t a t u t e t h a t i t 

5 requires a s i x month p e r i o d u n t i l the e f f e c t i v e date. 

6 MR. HOLLAND: Perhaps our reading of the s t a t u t e 

7 was more t o 2212, Your Honor. 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, maybe somebody should have 

9 looked a t 1307. Regardless, I'm not going t o go back and 

10 assign blame or anything. The f a c t i s we have t o deal 

11 w i t h i t at t h i s p o i n t and my decision i s t h a t having a 

12 s i x month l i t i g a t i o n schedule i s a b s o l u t e l y required here 

13 and consistent w i t h the Commission's order. 

14 Now, given t h a t , you are going t o have t o work i t 

15 out, how t o accomplish t h a t . And, again, i f i t puts some 

16 pressure on you t o come t o a settlement, then great. But 

17 I don't want any pa r t y or the Commission f e e l i n g — or 

18 myself f o r t h a t matter -- f e e l i n g t h a t t h i s was done 

19 q u i c k l y simply because the company f i l e d l a t e . We d i d 

20 t h a t already l a s t year; we are not doing i t t h i s year. 

21 MR. HOLLAND: Again, Your Honor, your r u l i n g w i t h 

22 respect t o the e f f e c t i v e date, you are not s e t t i n g an 

23 e f f e c t i v e date today? You are e s s e n t i a l l y saying t h a t 

24 the p a r t i e s are to work out what the e f f e c t i v e date 

25 should be? 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, no. I am not saying 

2 anything about the e f f e c t i v e date -- w e l l , yes and no. 

3 You have t o work i t out. Your t a r i f f r equires a 

4 September 1st e f f e c t i v e date. But t h i s proceeding i f i t 

5 proceeds t o f u l l l i t i g a t i o n w i l l not conclude u n t i l 

6 December 1st. Now, obviously the Commission can't have a 

7 r e t r o a c t i v e r u l i n g but you could have what you d i d l a s t 

8 time, which i s t h i s reverse compression f a c t o r as i f i t 

9 had taken e f f e c t on September 1st. 

10 You know, t h a t i s a t e c h n i c a l t h i n g . But I expect 

11 you f o l k s t o work t h a t out. And I am also assuming t h a t 

12 you w i l l a l l exercise good f a i t h i n doing t h a t . 

13 MR. HOLLAND: Well, I guess t h a t raises another 

14 issue. The December 1st e f f e c t i v e date causes the 

15 company tremendous t e c h n i c a l problems. And ra t h e r than 

16 go through the l i s t of problems t h a t i t causes, s u f f i c e 

17 i t t o say i t ' s not as easy as i t would appear t o change 

18 the e f f e c t i v e date from September 1st t o December 1st. 

19 And, again, we would ask f o r t h a t reason t h a t you 

20 consider maintaining the schedule, perhaps maintaining 

21 the schedule w i t h a strong suggestion t h a t the p a r t i e s 

22 get together and t r y t o s e t t l e as soon as pos s i b l e . 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, I don't know what you mean 

24 by maintaining the schedule. The schedule at t h i s p o i n t 

25 i s a s i x month schedule. So, yes, t o t h a t extent the 
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1 schedule w i l l be maintained. 

2 And I do s t r o n g l y urge the p a r t i e s t o work t h i s out 

3 because as someone pointed out, t h i s i s a decrease and I 

4 t h i n k we would a l l l i k e t o see t h a t e f f e c t i v e as q u i c k l y 

5 as pos s i b l e . 

6 But the f a c t remains t h a t regardless of when i t i s 

7 e f f e c t i v e the people are going t o get the same amount, 

8 whether i t i s a lesser amount over a longer p e r i o d or 

9 through a compression f a c t o r or somehow. I mean, the 

10 f a c t i s t h a t i t can be done and I hope i t w i l l be done. 

11 MR. HOLLAND: Well, i t i s going t o be d i f f i c u l t , 

12 Your Honor. I t i s going t o be d i f f i c u l t . 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t i s d i f f i c u l t but i t i s 

14 unnecessary i f someone had thought ahead and f i l e d t h i s 

15 i n the proper time. But, again, I am not going t o go 

16 back and cast blame. Let's take i t from here. I have 

17 already decided t h a t i t has got t o be a s i x month 

18 l i t i g a t i o n schedule but I do s t r o n g l y urge — we w i l l set 

19 a s i x month l i t i g a t i o n schedule here, l e t me say. But I 

20 s t r o n g l y urge you t o work together t o resolve t h i s 

21 without the necessity of using a l l t h a t time. 

22 Anything else, then? 

23 Mr. Holland, anything f u r t h e r t h a t you have not 

24 sa i d already? 

25 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anybody else? 

2 (No audible response.) 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

4 At t h i s p o i n t , then, the only proposed schedule 

5 t h a t I have i s one t h a t the OCA supplied. But before I 

6 do t h a t I do have t o address one item i n the company's 

7 prehearing memorandum concerning t h e i r testimony. 

8 Now, when the company made i t s f i l i n g on June 1st 

9 i t had the testimony of Mr. Durkin. 

10 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: And I t h i n k i t was only the 

12 testimony of Mr. Durkin, wasn 1t i t ? 

13 MR. HOLLAND: Yes. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But on your prehearing memo you 

15 also l i s t Mr. White as a p o t e n t i a l witness. When were 

16 you a n t i c i p a t i n g f i l i n g h i s testimony? 

17 MR. HOLLAND: Mr. White w i l l probably n o t . f i l e 

18 testimony. To the extent there are issues t h a t 

19 Mr. Durkin cannot cover we were o f f e r i n g Mr. White as an 

20 a d d i t i o n a l witness. 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't even begin t o understand 

22 t h a t . 

23 MR. HOLLAND: I don't know how I could r e s t a t e i t , 

24 Your Honor. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You made the decision what 
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1 i n f o r m a t i o n you needed t o put i n the record t o support 

2 your d i r e c t case. 

3 MR. HOLLAND: Right. 

A JUDGE CHESTNUT: And I assume t h a t i s the testimony 

5 of Mr. Durkin plus the associated e x h i b i t s and t h i n g s . 

6 MR. HOLLAND: Right. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, are you going t o have 

8 Mr. White as a witness or not? I s t h i s something t h a t i s 

9 going t o be up t o the p a r t i e s ? 

10 MR. HOLLAND: We would l i k e t o reserve the r i g h t , 

11 i f t h a t i s possible, t o c a l l Mr. White i f there are some 

12 issues t h a t might a r i s e t h a t Mr. Durkin may not be able 

13 t o address. I f the p a r t i e s have a problem w i t h t h a t and 

14 Mr. White, t h a t ' s f i n e . But t h i s was j u s t an advance 

15 n o t i c e t o the p a r t i e s , i f you w i l l , t h a t i f necessary 

16 Mr. White i s a v a i l a b l e . 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Does anybody have a comment on 

18 that? 

19 MR. SIMMS: Does Mr. Holland suggest t h a t Mr. White 

20 i s going t o be called? 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't understand i t , f r a n k l y . 

22 You are e i t h e r going t o c a l l him or you are not. You 

2 3 have t o decide. 

24 MR. HOLLAND: We can make t h i s r e a l easy, Your 

25 Honor, t h a t we cannot c a l l Mr. White. That's f i n e . 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I mean, you can always present him 

2 on r e b u t t a l . 

3 MR. HOLLAND: And t h a t was what we had i n mind. I f 

4 t h a t i s agreeable then we would l i k e t o reserve the r i g h t 

5 t o c a l l Mr. White. 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I f you want t o put i n a d d i t i o n a l 

7 d i r e c t testimony, t h a t ' s okay. But I j u s t d i d n ' t know 

8 whether we have t o s l o t i n another date here f o r you t o 

9 f i l e . 

10 MR. HOLLAND: Absolutely not, no. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: So you are not planning on 

12 presenting Mr. White? 

13 MR. HOLLAND: Only i f necessary f o r r e b u t t a l . Your 

14 Honor. 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Does everybody understand t h a t . 

16 (No audible response.) 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT; Since nobody answered, I assume 

18 the answer i s yes. 

19 And does anybody have a problem w i t h t hat? 

20 (No audible response.) 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Because i t seems t o me t h a t i f you 

22 discuss i t and have discovery and i t t u r n s out t h a t 

23 Mr. White should be an appropriate witness t h a t i s f i n e 

24 as long as h i s testimony i s not done at the l a s t minute 

25 so people have a chance t o respond t o i t . 
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1 MR. HOLLAND: I t w i l l not be done at the l a s t 

2 minute. Your Honor. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Because t h a t was my concern. 

4 MR. HOLLAND: Absolutely not. 

5 MR. SIMMS: Your Honor, t h i s i s Johnnie Simms. 

6 I j ust looked at the testimony very b r i e f l y but I 

7 don't r e c a l l the witness who had p r e f i l e d d i r e c t 

8 testimony discussing the p r o j ected gas cost at a l l . I s 

9 Mr. Holland suggesting t h a t i f we put on testimony 

10 regarding the p r o j e c t e d gas cost questioning the 

11 company's p r o j e c t i o n t h a t he i s going t o b r i n g Mr. White 

12 i n on the r e b u t t a l stage t o support the company's 

13 o r i g i n a l f i l i n g on suggested gas cost? 

14 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, John. That i s c e r t a i n l y one 

15 op t i o n . 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But I don't t h i n k t h a t i s an 

17 acceptable o p t i o n . 

18 MR. SIMMS: Your Honor, once again t h i s i s Johnnie 

19 Simms. 

20 I f the company i s going t o support t h e i r p r o j e c t e d 

21 gas cost I would l i k e t o see t h e i r reason f o r the 

22 p r o j e c t e d gas cost now, not i n the r e b u t t a l stage of the 

23 case, or there i s going t o be an o b j e c t i o n t o Mr. White's 

24 testimony f o r not presenting testimony i n the case i n 

25 c h i e f . 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Why don't we l e t PGW put i n an 

2 a d d i t i o n a l statement. We can rev i s e t h i s a b i t so t h a t 

3 you can address i t i n your testimony r a t h e r than w a i t i n g 

4 f o r the r e b u t t a l stage. 

5 I s t h a t okay w i t h you, Mr. Holland? 

6 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Parties? 

8 MR. SIMMS: Yes, Your Honor. 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Of course, t h a t would have t o be 

10 r e l a t i v e l y soon, you know, because i t was due June 1st. 

11 That i s when you made your f i l i n g . Can you give me an 

12 idea about when t h a t could be ready? 

13 MR. HOLLAND: Give us two weeks, Your Honor. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That i s not going t o work because 

15 t h a t i s less than two weeks f o r the int e r v e n o r s t o 

16 respond and be able t o do discovery on i t . 

17 MR. HOLLAND: What does your schedule show? 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, the proposed OCA schedule 

19 has int e r v e n o r testimony being served on July 10. 

20 MR. HOLLAND: A l l r i g h t . 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, given the f a c t t h a t i t should 

22 have been f i l e d two weeks ago, how about by the 22nd? 

23 MR. HOLLAND: I don't have a calendar. I s t h a t --

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That i s next Friday. 

25 MR. HOLLAND: That would be f i n e . 
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1 JUDGE FORDHAM: I s t h a t okay w i t h everybody? 

2 (No audible response.) 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We w i l l say supplemental d i r e c t . 

4 And i t w i l l j u s t be Mr. White's statement. I t won't be 

5 anything else, r i g h t ? 

6 (Pause.) 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Holland? I t w i l l j u s t be 

8 Mr. White's statement? 

9 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Now, i s everybody okay w i t h t h a t 

11 date? 

12 MR. GRAY: Yes. And Your Honor — t h i s i s Steve 

13 Gray you are t h i n k i n g of having the other p a r t i e s ' 

14 d i r e c t on July 10? 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. 

16 MR. SIMMS: W i l l there be time t o respond t o 

17 Mr. White's testimony? 

18 MR. HOLLAND: What was the question? 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: About a d d i t i o n a l time t o respond 

20 t o Mr. White's testimony. 

21 Why don't we say the 10th and leave i t open i f you 

22 need a d d i t i o n a l time j u s t t o address t h a t , okay? 

23 MR. SIMMS: Okay. 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Because I'm not sure how extensive 

25 i t w i l l be. I'm sure there w i l l be discovery on i t . And 
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1 I would expect the company t o t r y t o accommodate people 

2 on t h i s since i t ' s the company's f a u l t i t was not 

3 included June 1st. People should have an adequate 

4 o p p o r t u n i t y t o review i t i n order t o f i l e t h e i r testimony 

5 July 10th. But i f t h a t i s a problem we can t a l k about 

6 i t , okay? But I would l i k e t o set the schedule at t h i s 

7 p o i n t and then we can see what needs t o be done i f 

8 anything i n the f u t u r e . 

9 So, according t o the proposed OCA schedule 

10 i n t e r v e n o r testimony i s July 10 and then the company 

11 would f i l e r e b u t t a l testimony Jul y 30. S u r r e b u t t a l 

12 testimony on August 3rd. Hearings August 7th and 8th. 

13 Close the record August 8th. 

14 And then the other dates were generated by the 

15 spreadsheet t h a t the Commission uses f o r these kind of 

16 cases. So t h a t would be main b r i e f s August 28, r e p l y 

17 b r i e f s September 7, recommended dec i s i o n October 12 and 

18 the end of the suspension i s December 1st. 

19 MR. GRAY: Your Honor, Steve Gray f o r the OSBA. 

20 I a c t u a l l y have not seen t h a t schedule. I am here 

21 home today. My only request i s on August 7 at 10:00 a.m. 

22 there i s a York Water base r a t e case w i t h Judge 

23 Weismandel. I am asking t h a t the 7th and 8th be made the 

24 8th and 9th i f t h a t i s at a l l p o s s i b l e . 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't have a problem w i t h t h a t . 
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1 Does anybody else? 

2 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. We could say the hearing 

4 then would be the 8th and 9th. 

5 Shall I go through t h i s again j u s t t o be sure 

6 everybody understands i t ? Or does everybody understand 

7 i t ? 

8 MS. BURAK: Your Honor, t h i s i s Charis Burak. 

9 The only t h i n g I would add j u s t t o be on the 

10 complete safe side, I guess, i s t h a t a l l testimony would 

11 be open t o a l l p a r t i e s . I t h i n k you had mentioned the 

12 company's r e b u t t a l testimony. I would j u s t ask t h a t a l l 

13 p a r t i e s have the o p p o r t u n i t y t o f i l e r e b u t t a l or 

14 s u r r e b u t t a l i f t h a t i s necessary. 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, t h a t ' s a good p o i n t . I t 

16 seems t o me i f everybody i s f i l i n g r e b u t t a l we won't need 

17 s u r r e b u t t a l then because everybody w i l l have presented 

18 t h e i r d i r e c t and had a chance t o respond t o everybody 

19 else's d i r e c t at t h a t p o i n t . 

20 MS. BURAK: I t doesn't mean t h a t , Your Honor. We 

21 could discuss t h a t , i f you would l i k e . I guess what I 

22 was j u s t suggesting was t h a t i f someone were t o f i l e 

23 d i r e c t testimony t h a t any pa r t y would have the 

24 o p p o r t u n i t y t o f i l e r e b u t t a l testimony t o respond t o t h a t 

25 d i r e c t . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1 (800) 334-1063 



33 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. That i s a good p o i n t , 

Ms. Burak, and we w i l l do t h a t . But I am saying i n t h a t 

case we don't need the s u r r e b u t t a l . 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

No, Your Honor, we do need i t . 

Why? 

Because the other p a r t i e s are 

going t o respond t o our d i r e c t case — t h i s i s PGW's case 

— i n t h e i r r e b u t t a l on July 30. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: We need an op p o r t u n i t y t o respond 

t o t h a t . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Why? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Why? 

MR. SIMMS: No. What i s going t o happen, Your 

Honor, i s t h a t on July 10, as I understand i t , a l l the 

p a r t i e s except f o r the company w i l l f i l e d i r e c t 

testimony. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. 

MR. SIMMS: On July 30, f o r example, Ms. Burak's 

c l i e n t may f e e l i t necessary t o respond t o the O f f i c e of 

T r i a l S t a f f ' s or the O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate's d i r e c t 

testimony. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. 

MR. SIMMS: And t h a t i s what she was t a l k i n g about. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's r i g h t . That includes the 
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1 company responding t o the i n t e r v e n o r testimony as w e l l . 

2 MR. SIMMS: Yes, th a t ' s c o r r e c t . Your Honor. And 

3 then the other p a r t i e s , OCA and OTS, would have the 

4 o p p o r t u n i t y t o f i l e s u r r e b u t t a l testimony t o the 

5 company's or Ms. Burak's c l i e n t ' s testimony as w e l l , 

6 r e b u t t a l testimony. 

7 MR. HOLLAND: I s t h a t August 3rd or July 30? 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: August 3rd. 

9 MR. SIMMS: August 3rd. 

10 MR. HOLLAND: A l l r i g h t . 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: To t e l l you the t r u t h , I don't see 

12 any need f o r i t . I f you a l l have a chance t o present 

13 your testimony, respond t o everybody else's d i r e c t , I 

14 don't see why you need t o respond t o everybody's 

15 r e b u t t a l . 

16 MR. KEENE: Your Honor, t h i s i s Steve Keene f o r the 

17 OCA. 

18 I mean, I have seen i t time and time again when the 

19 company w i l l come i n w i t h t h e i r r e b u t t a l and present new 

20 arguments t h a t we have not had a chance t o address. So I 

21 t h i n k i t i s r e a l l y c r i t i c a l t h a t the i n t e r v e n o r s have an 

22 o p p o r t u n i t y t o f i l e s u r r e b u t t a l . 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. You know, I'm not the one 

24 f i l i n g i t . I t j u s t seems t o me t h a t i t would be easier 

25 on a l l of you and i t would force you t o do a b e t t e r job 
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1 i n your testimony, f r a n k l y , i f i t weren't i n there. But 

2 i f you want i t i n there, i t ' s okay w i t h me. 

3 MR. SIMMS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

4 MS. BURAK: Thank you, Your Honor. 

5 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But I would expect t h a t i t would 

6 be very b r i e f a t t h a t p o i n t since the hearings would be 

7 s t a r t i n g the next week. 

8 Then at t h i s p o i n t , I have supplemental PGW 

9 testimony June 22nd, i n t e r v e n o r testimony July 10, a l l 

10 p a r t y r e b u t t a l testimony July 30, a l l p a r t y s u r r e b u t t a l 

11 testimony August 3rd, hearings August 8th t o 9th. 

12 MR. HOLLAND: The 8th t o 9th or the 7th? 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I thought i t was 8th and 9th t o 

14 accommodate Mr. Gray, I t h i n k . 

15 MR. GRAY: That was my request. 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Main b r i e f s August 28, r e p l y 

17 b r i e f s September 7, recommended decision October 12. I 

18 w i l l have t o check and see what a c t u a l l y i s the date of 

19 the Commission p u b l i c meeting and see when t h a t s l o t s i n . 

20 But to wrap up by December 1st. 

21 Does anybody else have any comments on the schedule 

22 at t h i s point? 

23 MR. HOLLAND: What date d i d you have f o r your 

24 decisi o n . Your Honor? 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: October 12. But of course there 
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1 may be slippage there. 

2 MR. GRAY: Your Honor, Steve Gray. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes? 

4 MR. GRAY: Hearings i n Philadelphia? 

5 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. I am going t o address t h a t . 

6 Hearings w i l l be i n Philadelphia and w i l l s t a r t at 

7 10 o'clock on the f i r s t day and nine o'clock on the 

8 second day i f t h a t ' s okay w i t h everybody. 

9 MR. HOLLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Or you can make i t e a r l i e r , i f you 

11 want. I am here e a r l y . But they w i l l go t o four 

12 o'clock. 

13 Now, i n accordance w i t h t h a t schedule we j u s t 

14 discussed, testimony i s t o be served and received no 

15 l a t e r than 4:30 on the dates i n d i c a t e d . They are dates 

16 of r e c e i p t by 4:30, not dates of m a i l i n g . And I expect 

17 t h a t you w i l l E-mail them t o everybody because I am sure 

18 everybody would l i k e t o have i t by E-mail so they can 

19 d i s t r i b u t e i t or do whatever they want. 

20 I s t h a t a problem f o r anybody? 

21 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Of course you are f r e e t o serve i t 

23 on more than the o f f i c i a l service l i s t . So i f a pa r t y 

24 has an expert discuss t h a t amongst yourselves i n terms of 

25 how they want t o be served. But I would expect everybody 
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1 t o show some good f a i t h here and accommodate each other. 

2 Do not f i l e copies of your testimony w i t h the 

3 secretary. I t w i l l be made p a r t of the record a f t e r i t 

4 i s adopted by a witness and admitted i n t o the record. 

5 Do not fax testimony to me. I f you have a problem 

6 g e t t i n g i t t o me by the due date c a l l me and i t i s 

7 u s u a l l y not a problem. I w i l l take i t the next day. But 

8 I don't want these 300 page faxes clogging up our 

9 machine. 

10 A l l testimony should -- and t h i s i s basic -- a l l 

11 testimony should be f i l e d premarked w i t h numerical 

12 sequential statement numbers and they must l i s t on the 

13 cover sheet the issue addressed i n t h a t statement. 

14 Any motions or obj e c t i o n s to the p r e f i l e d d i r e c t , 

15 r e b u t t a l or s u r r e b u t t a l testimony must be presented i n 

16 w r i t i n g no l a t e r than the day p r i o r t o the day the 

17 witness i s scheduled t o t e s t i f y . Oral motions other than 

18 f o r good cause s h a l l not be accepted. 

19 Now, a f t e r everybody has f i l e d t h e i r . t e s t i m o n y and 

20 i f i t seems l i k e we do need t o have the hearing.we w i l l 

21 t a l k about how t o s t r u c t u r e the hearing i n terms of 

22 witness p r e s e n t a t i o n . 

23 Now b r i e f s . They must be f i l e d w i t h the secretary 

24 and received by a l l p a r t i e s no l a t e r than 4:30 p.m. on 

25 the dates we discussed. I n a d d i t i o n , each p a r t y i s 
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1 d i r e c t e d t o f i l e w i t h i t s b r i e f w i t h the secretary and me 

2 a copy of i t on a disk i n a format compatible w i t h Word 

3 97. Or i f you want t o E-mail i t t o me instead of a di s k 

4 t h a t ' s f i n e . I j u s t put i t a l l on a z i p , you know, and 

5 take care of i t t h a t was. 

6 Now, each b r i e f regardless of len g t h must contain a 

7 t a b l e of contents, proposed of f i n d i n g s of f a c t , a 

8 discussion, proposed conclusions of law and proposed 

9 ordering paragraphs. I can't stress t o you how important 

10 i t i s t o have a t a b l e of contents. 

11 Does anybody have any questions, then, about the 

12 documents, you know, the testimony and b r i e f s t h a t we 

13 j u s t discussed? 

14 Mr. Holland? 

15 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anybody else? 

17 (No audible response.) 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Then I have come t o my 

19 miscellaneous s e c t i o n here. 

20 Do not send me copies of documents t h a t you have 

21 faxed. Faxing i s s u f f i c i e n t . But i f you are going t o 

22 E-mail something sometimes i t i s a good idea t o f o l l o w i t 

23 up w i t h a hard copy. 

24 Feel f r e e t o contact my secretary, Kathy 

25 N i e s b o r e l l a , v i a phone or E-mail i f you have any 
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1 questions. Her l a s t name i s N-I-E-S-B-O-R-E-L-L-A. I f 

2 you need t o t a l k t o me or contact me I p r e f e r you do i t 

3 by E-mail so t h a t everybody i s aware of i t even i f i t i s 

4 j u s t a procedure question. I am j u s t more comfortable 

5 t h a t way. 

6 And t h a t i s the end of my agenda here. 

7 Mr. Holland, do you have anything f u r t h e r ? 

8 MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Does anybody i n Harrisburg? 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, t h i s i s Dan 

11 C l e a r f i e l d . May I indulge j u s t f o r a second? 

12 I t occurred t o me t h a t I wanted t o put on the 

13 record the reason why PGVJ f i l e d assuming i t was going t o 

14 be a three month procedure i n t h i s GCR process. Because 

15 we were handling t h a t and i t r e a l l y i s Wolf Block's 

16 determination I w i l l s t a t e f o r the record. 

17 You made a statement about 1307(f) having a s i x 

18 month procedure. I n our l a s t GCR and i n t h i s one i t i s 

19 our view t h a t t h a t procedure does not apply because 

20 sect i o n 2212 of the Public U t i l i t y Code exempts PGW from 

21 those procedures and those r u l e s u n t i l i t s r e s t r u c t u r i n g 

22 f i l i n g . And t h a t i s sect i o n 2212(d). And i t also says 

23 t h a t the ratemaking methodology and requirements t h a t 

24 were i n place i n f r o n t of the Ph i l a d e l p h i a Gas Commission 

25 would apply t o PGW f o r some some time. And t h a t i s i n 
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1 2212 (e) . 

2 The procedure t h a t was always used f o r PGW was a 

3 three month review procedure f o r i t s GCR. So our view, 

4 our p o s i t i o n , when we f i l e d t h i s was t h a t s e c t i o n 1307(f) 

5 d i d not apply. And the only p a r t s t h a t a p p l i e d were the 

6 parts t h a t PGW agreed would apply as pa r t of the p r i o r 

7 GCR, Your Honor. I f you r e c a l l there was a seri e s of 

8 cond i t i o n s t h a t the Commission a p p l i e d and t h a t t h a t we 

9 accepted, one of which was t h a t we would f i l e our next 

10 GCR i n accordance w i t h the f i l i n g requirements t h a t 

11 1307(f) imposes on other companies, non-municipals, t h a t 

12 are covered by t h a t s e c t i o n . 

13 So t h a t i s why we f i l e d . That i s why we beli e v e d 

14 t h a t there was a three month process t h a t would be i n 

15 place. And I t h i n k i t i s important f o r you t o understand 

16 i t was not because we di d n ' t understand what 1307(f) said 

17 or t h a t i t was a s i x month process. We completely 

18 understood i t . And f o r the record, t h a t was discussed 

19 w i t h other p a r t i e s and w i t h the Commission. 

20 Now, I am not t r y i n g t o reopen the issue or t r y i n g 

21 t o ask you t o reconsider your r u l i n g . We can accommodate 

22 the e f f e c t i v e date being, you know, September 1st and the 

23 dec i s i o n being December as you i n d i c a t e d . But I di d n ' t 

24 want you t o t h i n k i t was because of any lack of 

25 understanding of the Public U t i l i t y Code. I t i s a 
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1 d i f f e r e n c e of opinion r e s p e c t f u l l y as t o what sections 

2 apply. 

3 JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. C l e a r f i e l d , I have heard t h a t 

4 argument over and over and over. And I t h i n k i t i s 

5 important t h a t everybody understand t h a t I am accepting 

6 the ratemaking methodology here. But there i s nothing i n 

7 2212 t h a t i n d i c a t e s t h a t the Commission has t o f o l l o w the 

8 Gas Commission's procedural p r a c t i c e s . But I don't want 

9 t o get i n t o t h a t because I don't t h i n k i t i s appropriate. 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: 2212(d) says t h a t — 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. Right. But on the other 

12 hand, the s t a t u t e also i n d i c a t e s which p o r t i o n s of the 

13 Public U t i l i t y Code are not t o be appli e d and 1307 i s not 

14 one of them. 

15 But i t i s not appropriate f o r you t o make t h i s 

16 argument at t h i s p o i n t . I f you want t o f i l e something or 

17 address i t i n your b r i e f you are more than welcome t o do 

18 t h a t . 

19 MR. CLEARFIELD: I j u s t wanted t o make sure i t was 

20 c l e a r t h a t there i s a reasonable d i f f e r e n c e of opinion 

21 about t h i s issue and t h a t i s why we d i d n ' t — 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, why don't you j u s t say there 

23 i s a d i f f e r e n c e of opinion? I w i l l accept t h a t . 

24 MR. CLEARFIELD: Okay. There i s a d i f f e r e n c e of 

25 opinion. Somebody's i s reasonable and somebody's i s n ' t . 
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JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. 

Anything else, then, before we conclude t h i s 

prehearing conference? 

MR. HOLLAND: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: This prehearing conference i s 

adj ourned and we w i l l be — I guess you w i l l be r e c e i v i n g 

a prehearing order t h a t incorporates the discussion t h a t 

we have had here today. 

Thank you very much. 

MR. HOLLAND: Thank you, Your Honor. 

(Whereupon, at 10:55 a.m., the prehearing 

conference was concluded.) 
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1 C E R T I F I C A T E 

2 I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r , 

3 t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken 

4 s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

5 t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

6 t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate record t o the best of 

7 my a b i l i t y . 
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